65th anniversary 1990

About 70 members and delegates attended the 65th anniversary of the Peterborough District Women's Institute on May 9. Belmont Institute hosted the luncheon meeting in the Havelock United Church and a reply was made by Norma Edwards, of Chandos, inviting the group to their branch on Wednesday, May 9, 1991. A memorial service was held for four Women's Institute members, who had passed away, leaving one from Belmont, one from Selwyn and two from the Apsley branches.

The report of the nominating committee returned Jenny Graham as District Chairperson and Sharon Detlor as secretary-treasurer. Vices are Lois Steed and Mrs. Jack Hardin

Provincial Board member is Marion Morey and assistant member is Mary Elmhirst. Jenny Graham presided and announced the names of the available courses such as landscaping, bread making and management.

Greetings were brought from area president Wanda Clare and Chuck Lamers, who gave agriculture reports and told about the increase in 4-H memberships. In 1991 the age for 4-H will be lowered to 10 years.

Dates to remember include the Royal Winter Fair, from November 7 to 18, and the fall rally, which will be held at Warsaw in Peterborough County. The area convention will be held at the Stirling Theatre on October 18.

Members